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   Eagle Bend North Homeowners Association

PO Box 1393 ( Bigfork, MT 59911 ( (406) 837-4536

www.eaglebendnorth.com
BOARD OF DIRECTORS’ MEETING

FRIDAY FEBRUARY 3, 2006 – 9:00 AM

HARBOR VILLAGE SALES OFFICE

1. Call to order & establish a quorum – The meeting was called to order by Dennis Yarbrough at 9:00 AM.  Board members present were Patti Rice, Secretary/Treasurer, Stella Rice, Marge Hoene and Dennis Yarbrough.  President, Jim Sewell participated via conference call.  Beth Kahanek of the Architectural Committee was in attendance for a portion of the meeting.  Jessica Glazier and Jennifer Ferron from JES Management, Inc. were also in attendance.
2. Approval of minutes of prior meeting on September 10, 2005 – The Board reviewed the minutes.  Jim Sewell made a motion to accept the minutes as presented.  Stella Rice seconded the motion and all members were in favor.  
3. Financial Information:

· 2006 Budget – Dennis Yarbrough reviewed the proposed budget with the Board members.  The budget allocates $10,000.00 that was borrowed from the road reserve last year and utilized toward common area development, to be returned to the road maintenance reserve.  Patti Rice stated that at the Board meeting when this item was discussed Dave Hilde stated that he did not believe we needed that much money in the road reserve.  Stella Rice asked; if we were to return the $10,000.00 to the road reserve, would we have access to it again if we need to utilize the funds for further common area development.  Dennis Yarbrough answered that the funds would be put into a CD that could be cashed out early if necessary.  
Jim Sewell raised the issue of mowing vacant lots and reminded the Board that this item had been brought before the Board at one of the prior meetings and the Board had determined they would discuss it at the time the budget was being set.  Some homeowners suggested that instead of the association paying for mowing the vacant lots that the association consider contracting the work but then assessing vacant lot owners for their pro rata share of the lot mowing.  Dennis Yarbrough stated that he believed with the special assessment this year we should not assess for lot mowing as well.  Beth Kahanek stated she did not believe it was fair to homeowners who are paying to maintain their lawns that the association pay for the mowing to maintain the vacant lots.  Stella Rice, Patti Rice and Marge Hoene all agreed.  Jim Sewell stated that he believes it is important that the HOA continue to be in charge of the mowing regardless of who pays for the mowing in order to maintain an organized mowing schedule for all lots at the same time.  Jim asked if the same contractor would be used.  The Board had not discussed this item yet this year.  Marge Hoene stated that she had obtained a bid from another contractor.  Jim asked if it would be prudent at this time to notify the membership that the Board is considering this alternative and ask for homeowner input.  Jim Sewell made a motion to notify the membership via the minutes that the consensus of the Board is that the owners of the lots should start paying for the cost of mowing the lots.  For the purpose of uniformity and cost effectiveness the Board would still arrange and oversee the mowing.  The townhomes will not be a part of this arrangement and the townhomes will still be responsible for Lot 2.  Patti Rice seconded the motion and all members were in favor.  Written comments and opinions from association members would be appreciated prior to the 2nd quarter Board meeting (4/28/06).
Marge Hoene asked why there is not a budgeted amount for the newsletter.  Dennis Yarbrough pointed out that we have $1,000.00 under the line item of Communications.  Marge Hoene, Stella Rice, Patti Rice and Beth Kahanek stated they believe it is the desire of most of the membership to resume participation in the Eagle Bend newsletter. The Board decided to resume contributing to the newsletter with our Board meeting minutes and mailing to the membership on a monthly basis.  Jim Sewell made a motion to approve the budget.  Patti Rice seconded the motion and all members were in favor.
· Current Balance Sheet – Jessica Glazier presented the Board with a balance sheet, unpaid bills detail, customer balance summary and budget vs. actual expenses reports.  The checking account has a balance of $39,829.40 before the payment of the January bills.  The savings account has a balance of $25,160.20.  The architectural account has a balance of $18,133.36.  Architectural refunds to be returned upon construction completion total $17,500.00.  Certificate of Deposit #9000974 has a balance of $4,486.45.  Certificate of Deposit #9001063 has a balance of $5,285.62.  Our accounts payable this month are $2,860.63.  
· Assessment Collection Status - We have collected a significant portion of the dues and special assessments.  There are several owners however, whose dues are still outstanding.  Late notices were sent out on February 1, 2006.  The Board discussed different options for collecting late dues.  The Board determined that any homeowners with dues not received by February 15th will be contacted via telephone by Jessica and Jennifer to notify owners that any dues not received by March 1st will be assessed interest and the Board will discuss filing liens on any unpaid lots at the April Board meeting.  

4.  Architectural Control Committee Report – Patti Rice provided the Board with the following committee report.  
· Lot 95 – Pre construction approval 

· Lot 86, 21/22, 117/118 – Construction complete and deposits returned

· Lot 62 - Notice to contractor and owner for failure to keep construction site according to the Architectural Controls.
· Lot 30, 59, 108 – letters to contractors notifying of possibly imposing fines for failure to complete construction in a timely manner. 

· Lot 30 – letter notifying of imposition of fine for failure to complete construction.
· Denial to construct a home with a motor coach garage

5.  Discussion of proposed revisions to Architectural Controls– the Board reviewed and discussed some of the proposed changes to the Architectural Controls.  Patti Rice presented two additional changes.  Jim Sewell suggested that the Board table approval of the changes until the next Board meeting so the Board has an appropriate amount of time to review the changes and to ensure that they comply with the DCCR’s as well.   The Board will review this item again at the next meeting.   

6. Common Area Development Committee Report – Beth Kahanek stated her position regarding installation of a fence along the road right of ways.  Beth is opposed to a fence because it is not on our property – it is on golf course and county right of way property. Beth also opposed to the maintenance of the fence as well as the maintenance of the grass under and around the fence.  Marge Hoene presented a spreadsheet of 2005 expenditures for the Common Area.  Marge Hoene stated that she is resigning from the Board of Directors as she has recently sold her lot in Eagle Bend North. Marge offered to continue to serve on the committee until a replacement has been found.   
Marge addressed the Board regarding the 2006 Common area development goals as follows:

A. Right of Ways – The Committee would like to complete the shrub removal/clearing and grading of the right of ways.  Marge Hoene requested that the Board direct the Committee to work with one representative from the townhome association to coordinate with that group of owners in regard to the grading and grass planting along Holt Drive which borders the townhomes. Dennis Yarbrough will give Marge Frank Tundis’ contact information for the Committee to work with regarding the coordination with the townhomes.  Frank is an interim Board member for the townhome association. The Committee would like to work with the golf course to install fencing along some of the right of way areas.  The golf course is in favor of the installation of the fencing and is willing to pay for a substantial portion of the fencing with a contribution from Eagle Bend North HOA.  The golf course is also willing to maintain the fence and the ground beneath.  The fence would provide security to stop people from driving through the landscaping into the golf course.  Marge pointed out that this has happened twice already this winter.  Tom Ask would like to address the Board with more specific information regarding the fencing at a later date.

B. Marquees – The Committee would like to powder coat the signage on all marquees in dark green or black.  The Committee would also like to improve the lighting on all the marquees.  The Committee proposed for the marquee on N Bridger Drive & Holt to connect the existing irrigation system into the golf course irrigation; raise the marquee by two feet; remove the existing pisa stone and cement blocks and grade to even ground behind the marquee and electrical boxes for easy mowing; and plant shrubbery around water/electrical boxes and posts.  Jim Sewell made a motion to authorize the Committee to spend $1,500.00 to disconnect this marquee irrigation from city water and connect into the golf course system.  Stella Rice seconded the motion and all members were in favor.  The Committee proposed to remove all plants, shrubs and edging from around all the marquees with the exception of the marquee on Golden Bear/Holt which would be focused as the main marquee of Eagle Bend North.  This main marquee would be extensively landscaped with plantings and flowers to be done in cooperation with the townhome association.  The Committee also suggested raising this marquee by two feet.  The Board discussed the marquee proposals and requested the Committee obtain more specific design and cost information for the Board to review at the next Board meeting.  
C. Cougar Loop Recreation Area – The Committee would like to plant trees in the area.  Marge posed the past discussion of establishing the area as a memorial park; to the Board for discussion.  Jim Sewell asked for clarification of the Committee’s request to make the park a memorial park.  Dennis Yarbrough explained that at a past Board meeting the Committee addressed the Board with the possibility of establishing the area as a memorial park in memory of Mervin Nagy. Jim Sewell stated that he believed that may be insensitive to other owners in Eagle Bend North who have also passed and are no longer with us.  Stella Rice suggested that instead we give people the opportunity to buy a tree in dedication to someone.  Jim Sewell suggested that we get the initial trees planted and talk more about the nature of the park at the next meeting.  Jim Sewell made a motion to authorize the Committee to stake the trees, work with the neighbors regarding their location and provide a budget for the tree installation for the Board to review at the next meeting.  Patti Rice seconded the motion and all members were in favor.  
D. Whitetail Court - Marge would like leave Whitetail Court as it is this year and not plant any additional trees. 
7. Townhouse Association Status – Dennis Yarbrough submitted the following minutes from the townhouse association meeting that was held on January 10, 2006 to reestablish the townhome association.
EAGLE BEND NORTH TOWNHOUSE OWNERS ASSOCIATION

SPECIAL MEETING OF MEMBERS

JANUARY 10, 2006

SNYDER LAW OFFICE CONFERENCE ROOM – BIGFORK, MT
1. Call to Order – Dennis Yarbrough, Board Member from Eagle Bend North HOA called the meeting to order at 10:10 AM.  Also in attendance were Ed Nolde from Snyder Law, Jessica Glazier and Jennifer Ferron from JES Management and townhome owners Eunice Szymanowski and Ivan Halksworth.  Represented by proxy were eleven other townhome owners.

2. Purpose of Meeting - Legal counsel, Ed Nolde, explained to the owners present that in February, 1994, the Developer’s Declaration of Covenants, Conditions and Restriction (DCCR’s) for the Eagle Bend North Townhouse Association were recorded in Flathead County.  At some point since that time, the townhouse association failed to file its Montana Annual Corporation Report.  Due to this, the corporation was dissolved; however, the DCCR’s continued to remain on file and in effect with the county at the courthouse.  The DCCR’s have since been simplified and a majority of 75% or more of the townhouse members decided to adopt the revisions to the DCCR’s.  These members executed appropriate documents to effect the amendment, and the Amended and Reinstated DCCR’s were recorded with Flathead County officials.  

A. Elect Interim Board of Directors – 3 Positions – Dennis Yarbrough presented the nominees Frank Tundis, Jay Johannsen and Richard Willis for interim Board members.  Dennis Yarbrough called for nominations from the floor.  There were no floor nominations.  A total of eleven votes were cast; all in favor of Messrs. Tundis, Johannsen and Willis.  As incorporator, Nolde stated that he would honor the will of the members by appointing Messrs. Tundis, Johannsen and Willis to the initial Board of Directors.

B. Change Association name to Golden Eagle Townhouse Owners’ Association in accord with the amended and restated DCCR’s.  There were a total of eleven votes with 9 in favor of the name change and 2 opposed to the name change.  The association name will be officially changed to Golden Eagle Townhouse Owners’ Association.

Eunice Szymanowski requested to go on record as being opposed to the meeting held today.

Ed Nolde, Dennis Yarbrough and Jessica Glazier attempted to answer all questions posed by the members present and Mr. Nolde presented copies of documents requested by them.

3. Adjourn – there being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 10:25 AM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Jessica E. Glazier

Business Manager

JES Management, Inc.

8. Board Member Resignation - The Board has accepted a resignation letter from Jim Creelman as well as the letter presented today by Marge Hoene.  At the next Board meeting the Board will address the replacement of the two vacant Board positions.  The issue was also raised of possibly decreasing the number of Board members from seven to five and will be discussed at the next Board meeting as well.   
9. Second Quarter Meeting Date – Friday April 28, 2006 at 3:00 PM
10. Adjournment – There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 10:55 AM.
Respectfully Submitted,

Jessica E Glazier

Business Manager

JES Management, Inc.

